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SUBSCRIPTIONS ARE NOW DUE.  
FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, A 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL IS 
INCLUDED WITH THIS NEWSLETTER. 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Friday 24 th June:  Shafston House 
140th anniversary celebrations.  We 
have three cars attending. 
 
Sunday 3 rd July  Smorgasbord.  This 
will be a country run through some 
pretty areas, ending up at a 
Palmwoods strawberry farm where we 
will have the opportunity to try some 
delicious strawberry recipes. 
 
Wednesday 13 th July  Kim & Carol 
have organised a run to the Tram 
Museum at Ferny Grove. SEE PAGE 3 
FOR MORE INFO! 

     Submissions for next SCN due 16th July  
 

Photocopying courtesy of Wyatt Roy – MP Federal Member for Longman 
 
 

JULY 2011 
CHACC’s Mobile #  0427876271 
Editor’s    Mobile #  0404086290 

 OUR AIMS 
To bring together persons with a common 
interest to encourage the use, maintenance 
and preservation of motor vehicles of 
classic and historic classification without 
prejudice to make, model, method of 
manufacture or country of origin.  As well 
as vehicles of special interest, this may, 
from time to time, be determined by the 
committee. 
 

Classic and Historic 
Automobile Club of 

Caboolture Inc. 
PO Box 514 

Caboolture  QLD  4510 

**  Smorgasbord   **  
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring a 
plate or two to place on a 

table to share with all other 
club members present. 

 
**   BYO ** 

When BYO is mentioned for 
a club run lunch, all members 

are to bring lunch for 
themselves. 

 
**    BBQ  ** 

Gold coin donation required 
 

All Sunday Runs are: Meet 
@ Sundowner Motel just off 

the Bribie turnoff in 
Caboolture (8 Aerodrome  

Road), 8.30am for a 9am  
departure.  Don’t forget to 

bring your morning tea! 
 

All Mid-Week Runs are:  
Meet @ Sundowner Motel 
just off the Bribie turnoff in 
Caboolture (8 Aerodrome  
Road), 10.00am for a 
10.30am departure (no 

morning tea stop) 
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Minutes of meeting 5th June, 2011 
 

CALOUNDRA AIR MUSEUM 
 

Meeting opened at 10.05a.m.  
Alex welcomed everyone and thanked Richard and Shirley for organising the run. 
Attendance and apologies as per attendance sheet.  30 members and one visitor were present. 
Minutes of meeting at Lakeside as per newsletter accepted as true and correct, moved by Hudson Davies and 2nd by  
Kim Bowers. 
 
Business arising:   

• Venue for Christmas function still being investigated.  Size is an issue as some halls are too large. Possibilities 
are Burpengary, Morayfield or Deception Bay halls, all are smaller function rooms, but numbers will be limited to 
about fifty members. 

• As both the A.G.M. breakfast (30th October 2011) and the Christmas dinner Saturday 26th November 2011, will 
be limited, names of those interested should be listed (first in best dressed).  Let the secretary know if you are 
interested in attending.  

 
• R.A.C.Q. Motorfest: please let Alex know if you are interested so he can register number of cars attending to get 

entry fee cheaper. 
 
• Feed back from non-renewal memberships will be available next meeting. 
 
Correspondence OUT  To Lindsey Bell, invoice for shirts purchased by Carol Bowers. Get well card to Ron Byrnes.  
Renewal membership form to Peter Bressington. 
 

Correspondence IN    
• Several newsletters from other Antique Car Clubs: let secretary know if you would like to view these.   
• Letter from Michael D’Arcy notifying that his VG Valiant has been sold.  
• Rally and car shows update (listed later in this report.)   
• Functions requesting showing of cars (also listed later in this report.)  
• Q.H.M.C.  advising of various changes to special plates and seat belts for children.   
• E-mail from Peter Bressington asking about his membership.  

• Letter from Flying Doctors’ asking for financial assistance.   
• Caloundra Power Boat Club advising us of their Tribute to Roy Orbison show (Sunday 3rd July, 2011 at 1.30p.m) 

bookings essential Ph. 54921444. 
• Shannon’s Melbourne and Sydney car auctions.   
• Statement from Suncorp.   
• Letter from K.B. Classic Parts, Maleny that he is selling all his electrical parts for vehicles 1920-1975 ($45.000 

for full stock) Phone (07)54944221)  

• Happy Wanderer Village inviting anyone travelling to Hervey Bay to come and stay in their Caravan Park, either 
yourself or as a group. Phone (07) 41251103.   

• Copy of Rego certificate for club trailer. 
 
Treasurer’s report tendered.  Balances of accounts recorded. Lindsey asked for approval to make payment of 
invoice.  Approved.  Report was accepted moved by Lindsey Bell, 2nd Alex Gallacher. 
 
Other Business:   

• Renewal of membership due August, Wendy will send out renewal forms with next club newsletter, forms will 
also be available on the net. 

 
• Shirley and Richard Jefferay thanked the club for their donation to the Cancer fund Bush Bash;  Richard and his 

team had a great time and completed the run. $740,000 raised, well done. 
 
• Enquiries to be made into buying some gifts (mugs, keyrings, coasters,  etc.) with club motif. 

 
• Alex advised that our endorsement of changes to special rego has been lodged and is now under review with the 

Queensland Transport Dept. Suggested changes to seat belts for 7-16 year olds is for cars made after 1960.   
 
Requests for cars to show.  Bribie Island Uniting Church, 26th November 2011, 8.30 to 10.00 am. 
St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School 2011 Spring Fair. Saturday, 10th September, 9.00a.m. to 3.00p.m 
Please let committee know if you could attend. 

Club stock on hand.  Club caps (4)  Polo shirts (2 small, 4 large, 3 X large)  Large car badges.  Cloth badges (3) 
Lucky door winner.  Sally Byrne 
Raffle winners.  Marlene Wills. Melva Henderson. Arthur Henderson. Arthur Hinsbey. 
Raffle raised $103. 
Lakeside Raffle raised $145. 
Fines Caloundra $20 
Entry cost to Air Museum $259.  $95 banked from members’ contributions. 

Meeting closed at 11.25a.m.;  followed by a very interesting tour of the museum. 
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Get Well wishes to Elaine Gallacher.  Hope you are ‘back on your feet’ soon!    

 
 

Neville Brown, Richard Droughton, Gloria Groves, 

Gillian Smith, Vera Friar, Julie Walters. 
 

 
Our President attended the presentation of a computer to the Riding For the Disabled. The plaque on the 
front of the donated computer reads “Presented to Burpengary Riding for the Disabled by Classic and 
Historic Car Club of Caboolture March 2011” 

 
President Alex with Linda Hannsen 
(seated), Jane Sayer, who manages the 
Centre, and some of the children. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
appy   Birthday to all 

CHACC EVENT & RALLY DATES FOR 2011 

Any further queries, please phone Rally Director  Ron Byrnes 54978858 
 

  
3rd  July ` Sunday   Smorgasbord.  We’ll be travelling north through forests, past dams, checking out 
    a lookout and ending up in strawberry country.  Organised by:  Les Arnold & Widge 

13th  July  Wednesday Mid-Week Run – BYO.  Organised by Kim Bowers.  Meet at the Sundowner  
    10.00am for a 10.30am departure.  Or meet us there.  We are going to the Tram  
    Museum, off Samford Road, 50 Tramway Street, Ferny Grove.  Parking is  
    available between the Bowls Club and the Museum grounds.  BYO or you may  
    wish to buy lunch at the Ferny Grove Bowls Club, next door.  They are normally  
    only open to the public on a Sunday, but have consented to open up for us. 
7th  Aug ` Sunday  Memorial Run:  BBQ.  To be organised by Geoff & Gillian Smith 
17th Aug  Wednesday  Mid-Week Run  – BYO.  Organised by Andy & Sally Byrne 
11th Sept  Sunday   BYO.  27th  GY Rally , In memory of Peter Friar.  Alex and Elaine Gallacher to 
    organise this.  Note this has been changed from 1st Sunday in September 
    to allow members to enjoy Father’s Day with their families.  
2nd  Oct   Sunday   Aussie Brakes  Trophy run.   Counter Lunch . Organised by Ron & Brenda  
    Byrnes 
12th Oct   Wednesday  Last mid-week Run for 2010.  BYO   Need a volunteer for this one. 
30th  Oct  Sunday  CHACC  AGM   Storeybrook Cottage, Wo odford .   Breakfast supplied  
    4th to 6 th  Nov  Imbil Folk Festival   
26th Nov  Saturday Adult’s Christmas Party – sponsored by CHACC – venue to be advise 
12th Dec  Sunday   Gymkhana Run -  Smorgasbord  – Organised by Richard Jefferay 
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  OTHER CLUB INVITATIONAL EVENTS & SWAP MEETS 
 

 
3rd July Muscle On the Mountain Show & Shine to promote awareness of mens’ cancer – 

proceeds to prostate cancer fund.  Maleny Show Grounds 10am – 2pm  Contact Colin 

Sinclair lgnandrayb@negaccess.com or ph 0409489777 

10th July 'Original Gold Coast Swap Meet' at Mudgeeraba Showgrounds  

17th July RACQ Motorfest Sunday at Eagle Farm Racecourse.  Registration will begin on 1st 

March and run through to 17th June 2011. Register online at 

www.racq.com.au/motorfest.  For more info feel free to call the RACQ Motorfest 

information enquiry line at 07-38728696.   

14th August  Just Rock Ipswich, Classic Car Show’n’Shine & Rock’n’Swap, Back to “63”. $10   

   entrance fee.  Phone 33894241. 
10th-11th September Pine Rivers Vintage Machinery Display, Pine Rivers  Park.  Phone 54283645. 

18th September Caboolture Historical Village Mega Motor Show.  Events Coordinator Len Turner 

0447228651 

5th-6th November GCAAC Autorama 2011 Mudgereeba (if anyone is interested, Widge has brochures) 

9th-11th June 2012 RACQ Qld Historic Motoring Council Maryborough District Antique Motor Club Rally  

June long weekend 2013 Date claimer Sunshine Coast Antique Car Club 50th Anniversary 

COUNCIL NEWS (from QHMC Management Committee Meeting  26th May 2011) 
 

2012 RACQ HMC Rally:  Maryborough District Antique Motor Club will conduct this annual rally on the 
Queen’s Birthday long weekend in 2012. Major sponsor, RACQ, has once again been granted rally naming 
rights. Book your accommodation for next year’s 2012 RACQ HMC Rally in Maryborough as there are other 
unrelated events on that weekend.    
 
2013 QHMC Rally:  Sunshine Coast Antique Car Club will hold its 50th anniversary week-long celebration in 
conjunction with the 2013 QHMC Rally in June 2013. Please lodge your expression of interest to attend with 
name, number attending, phone, address and email address to SCACC PO Box 363 Nambour 4562. Naming 
rights sponsor yet to be determined. 
 
SIV Concessional Registration:  QHMC has appointed a sub-committee to research the historic registration schemes 
around Australia and to prepare a properly informed discussion paper to enable full and detailed consideration to be 
given to the matter of whether Queensland should advocate for change to its existing SIV scheme. Have your say by 
writing to  secretary@qhmc.org.au  .         
 
Seat Belts and Child Restraints It is now well known that Queensland refused to follow the lead set by the National 
Transport Commission and the Australian Transport Council by not adopting the model Australian Road Rules in full     
http://www.legislation.qld.gov.au/LEGISLTN/CURRENT/T/TrantOpRURR09.pdf   The exemption provided in 
Australian Road Rules allowing the carriage of 7 to under16 year olds in pre-seat belt era vehicles not already 
retrofitted is not available for any vehicle travelling in Queensland. Club consultation has resulted in overwhelming 
opinion that a reasonable point in time for an exemption to the 7 to under 16 age group would be for all pre-1960 
vehicles. QHMC will advocate accordingly. 
 
No-cost registration for Veterans:  QHMC is preparing a case for no-cost registration for Veteran 
vehicles, perhaps even a 100 year rolling date from a determined point in time. Interested clubs and their 
members should send their views and submissions to  secretary@qhmc.org.au  or by writing to QHMC at 
1376 Old Cleveland Rd Carindale 4152. 
 

Web Links:  In order to get clubs working (playing) more closely together, clubs have been asked to provide 
two or three open (invitational) events over a six month period for inclusion on the QHMC Events Calendar. 
Clubs should notify QHMC via the link on its website  www.qhmc.org.au  
 
QHMC AGM 28th July 2011: Members from QHMC affiliated clubs need to take on the management of the 
council. All club presidents are requested to ask their members to consider taking on a role. Expressions of 
interest should be sent to  secretary@qhmc.org.au 
    
Invitational Rallies this Year: The cooler months are with us and it is perfect rallying weather. Here’s a selection: 
RACQ MotorFest Brisbane (17th July); Jimboomba Auto Extravaganza (28th Aug); Annual Invitational LAMA 
Rally Gatton (1st-2nd Oct); Tenterfield Spring Rally (14th-16th Oct); Military Jeep Field Days at Canungra (14th-16th 
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Oct); Brisbane SS Morris Minor display at Ormiston (16th Oct); Autorama Rally Gold Coast (5th-6th Nov). Details and 
links to entry forms appear on QHMC website  www.qhmc.org.au  on the ‘calendar’ page. Everyone welcome 
at these events.  
 

Web Links:  In order to get clubs working (playing) more closely together, clubs have been asked to provide 
two or three open (invitational) events over a six month period for inclusion on the QHMC Events Calendar. 
Clubs should notify QHMC via the link on its website  www.qhmc.org.au  
 
QHMC AGM 28th July 2011: Members from QHMC affiliated clubs need to take on the management of the 
council. All club presidents are requested to ask their members to consider taking on a role. Expressions of 
interest should be sent to  secretary@qhmc.org.au 
    
Invitational Rallies this Year: The cooler months are with us and it is perfect rallying weather. Here’s a selection: 
Annual Invitational Motorkana Rally Sunshine Coast (20th-21st May); 2011 RACQ HMC Rally, Toowoomba (11th 
to 13th June); RACQ MotorFest Brisbane (17th July); Jimboomba Auto Extravaganza (28th Aug); Annual 
Invitational LAMA Rally Gatton (1st-2nd Oct); Tenterfield Spring Rally (14th-16th Oct); Military Jeep Field Days at 
Canungra (14th-16th Oct); Brisbane SS Morris Minor display at Ormiston (16th Oct); Autorama Rally Gold Coast (5th-
6th Nov). Details and links to entry forms appear on QHMC website  www.qhmc.org.au  on the ‘calendar’ page. 
Everyone welcome at these events.  
 
All British Day 2011 Cancelled: All British Day has reluctantly been cancelled this year only as a result of the 
damage caused to the display grounds by the Brisbane flood earlier this year. No alternative venue, so it is cancelled 
outright for 2011 only. RACQ Batteries All British Day will return to Tennyson again in 2012.   
 

Submitted by fellow member Richard Jefferay  
 
www/everydayhero.com.au/idle_rite 

 
Well folks, we did it! 
 
Firstly a BIG thank you to ALL C.H.A.C.C. members for their support with our fundraising 
efforts for the “Shitbox Rally 2011” for the Cancer Council. 
 
We left Brisbane’s Breakfast Creek Hotel on Saturday 21st May, heading west via 
Toowoomba.  There was quite a line up of very interesting “bombs”.  The participants were 
just as interesting – some dressed in tuxedos, some as brides, even a panda or two.  We 
were just as keen to see them as we were to see the cars lined up ready to hit the road.  As 
our theme for our Mitsubishi wagons was “surf woodies” we thought trashy boardies & 
thongs were the dress-up order of the day! 
 

Participants came from all parts of Oz, even from 
Darwin (our final destination) - they drove to 
Brissy to start along with the rest of us.   
 
Our first top was Mitchell, where some ‘city 
slickers’ camped for the first time.  As there were 
over 100 cars, all with 2-3 occupants, there were 
quite a few to feed along the way.  This provided 
some support to the local communities as well. 
 
Mitchell saw our first dress-up night:  there was 
Fred Flinstone, Ernie, the bride of course and lots 
more;  but not to be outdone, we dressed as 
Elvises (or is that Elvi??)…..raising money as we 
went with photo shoots and for one of our team, 
the suits were a great ‘chick magnet’! 
 
After Mitchell we were astounded by the size of 
the road trains – made us look very small, but our 
line up of rally cars was equally impressive. 
 

Longreach on our second night saw us 
enthusiastically dressing as pilots.  What else, at 
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the Qantas Aircraft Museum?! 
 
Our camps included Hell’s Gate, Daly Waters, Gregory Downs & Katherine and we even 
managed a boat trip up the river at Katherine 

Gorge (a change from driving). 
 
We triumphantly reached Darwin on Friday 
27th May, the end of a fantastic drive – 
adventure really – and we had met some 
amazing people along the way, with everyone 
lending a helping hand to fellow “shitbox-ers” 
whenever needed, to ensure numbers at the 
finish line. 
 
With so many cars entered in the Rally, we did 
well to only lose five in total;  the rest drove 
into Darwin unaided, felling a sense of pride 
and achievement.  Not only had we all made it 
but we had raised significant funds for cancer 
research as well. 
 
This was only the second year of this Rally, 
growing in strength from 28 cars to over 100.  
The Rally total was $740,280.90 – a very 
impressive achievement.  We managed to raise 
$14,030.00, way above our necessary $8,000 
for our two car entries.  And part of this money 
came from our friends in the Classic & Historic 
Auto Club of Caboolture, so thanks guys for 
that support.  It was truly appreciated. 
 

 
 

 
 
Tailgate……..car & spare parts trader…..…Tailgate……… car & 
spare parts trader….Tailgate……car & spare parts tra der…… 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE:  ALL ADVERTISEMENTS WILL BE REMOVED AF TER TWO MONTHS UNLESS EDITOR IS 
ADVISED TO THE CONTRARY  

FOR SALE   1926 T  Ford truck, Rebuilt 4 years. New tyres  3 

speed Warford gear box behind the original . 12 volt system , 

alternator fitted in place of generator , new upholstery , 

scrolled , blinkers .  Electric start.  Rocky mountain brakes.  Air 

filter. Rebuilt motor including white metalling . Contact 

Lindsay on 0428 712 920 May ‘11 
 
 
 

 

 

FOR SALE 
For sale 1975 Jag XJ6 4.2               $3500 
British Racing Green Tidy vehicle 
For further info contact   Andy and Sally Byrne    
Home 07 41630584    Mobile 0429493244 

Jun.‘11 
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FOR SALE:  1964 FORD GALAXIE  

390 CI motor 

Power steer 

Good White exterior 

Good red interior 

Currently under Club Rego, will put on full rego at sale 

Rego to 06/11 

Will provide RWC  which will require 2 new front tyres 

Very reliable and a pleasure to drive 

 

Phone 0409 926 425      John and Maureen Hall 

 
 

          

Jun ‘11 
 

 

 
HOME MAINTENANCE AND HOME IMPROVEMENT SERVICE  
Carpenter with over 30 years’ experience, from chan ging a tap washer to 
full renovation, whatever your needs, I’ll look aft er you. 
For prompt quality service 
Phone Garry Wills on 0438 055215                                Jun ‘11 

 
 
 

FOR SALE    09 Jayco Optimum 26' on Fiat Ducatto chassis    
 
3lt turbo diesel automatic  28,000Kms reg 2/12, electric awning,  remote control a/c, 2 TVs DVD CD, 
ensuite with shower, cassette toilet, vanity and washing machine across rear, double east west bed on gas 
struts, 2x100 amp house batteries, 150L Dometic 3 way fridge 
with AES, microwave, gas stove with electric hot plate, gas 
oven, exhaust fan, cafe style cream leather dining area which 
can fold down, front seats swivel with matching upholstery, 
gas/electric HWS, electric entry step,  12V lighting, external gas 
bayonet. Lots of internal and external. storage.   140L water 
tank, 80 L grey water tank, 100L fuel.  LR license required.    
$130,000.    Qld Reg.  View at Maleny on Sunshine Coast   
Enquiries Les 54987715 or Ron  07 54352544  0407404204  
Jun ‘11 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 2012 
 

 
Surname:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
First Names:_____________________________ Preferred Name:_____________________ 
 
Spouse/Partner:__________________________ Preferred Name:_____________________ 
 
Address:___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Suburb/Town_____________________________ Post Code:_________________________ 
 
Age if under 25 yrs:_________________________Occupation:________________________    
 
Your phone number: ________________________Mobile:____________________________ 
 
Email:_____________________________________________________________________ 
          NB  Email correspondence is preferred as it keeps our costs down.  
 We will notify you of monthly newsletters etc. via email unless otherwise advised. 
 
Your signature:______________________________________________________________ 

 

Year Make & Model Restored Body Style 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    
 

Please make cheques and money orders payable to CHACC and send to 
PO Box 514 Caboolture QLD 4510 or bring along to a meeting. 

 

                 OUR AIMS 
 
To bring together persons with a 
common interest to encourage the use, 
maintenance and preservation of motor 
vehicles of classic and historic 
classification without prejudice to make, 
model, method of manufacture or 
country of origin. As well as vehicles of 
special interest, which may from time to 
time, be determined by the committee. 
 
Affiliated with the Classic and Historical 
Automobile Club of Australia. 

Classic and Historic 
Automobile Club of 
Caboolture Inc.  
PO Box 514 
Caboolture QLD 4510 
 
Email: 
secretary@chacc.com 
 
Due Date: 
31st August 2011 

Please tick each applicable 
membership category required. 

 
Category            Annual  Sub. 
Full Member:       $40      �      
Concession Rate:        $34      �  
Joint Members:            $45      �       
Joint Concession Rate:$38      �    
 
Joint Membership: 
Husband/Wife/Partner. etc. 
 
Concession Rate:  
Full Time Student or 
Full Pensioner Members 
 


